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Get involved! 
 
 
 

The Fleet and Church Crookham Society was founded in 1961 as the Fleet and 
Crookham Amenity Society. The Society’s initial objectives were concerned 
mainly with the provision, maintenance and enhancement, where possible, of 
amenities within the two towns.  With the change of name these objectives have 
now broadened to embrace the overall environment in which we live and the 
quality of life of all residents. 

This newsletter is full of ideas for getting involved with your Society – please let 
us know what you would like to see us doing and anything you think you could 
help us with. 

On 22 September, FCCS committee member Colin (under the 
guise of Chairman of the Fleet Pond Society) completed a 
sponsored walk of near-marathon length of 21 miles around the 
local nature reserves to raise vital funds for the Clearwater 
Campaign to prevent the damaging effects of the silting up of the 
pond. He completed the course with precise accuracy of his 
target time, and this achievement is made even more remarkable 
given that Colin walked the circuit 3 weeks prior as part of his 
training programme. (So that’s nearly two marathons in 3 weeks!) 
 
We would like to congratulate Colin on this spectacular 
achievement and wish him a very happy 75th birthday in October. 
Well done Colin!  

Marathon at 75  

Colin at the finish being greeted 
by Mavis (Colin’s wife)  
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Co-chairmen’s Introduction 

Whilst by now we may be well and 
truly gripped by autumn and the 
associated weather, since the last 
newsletter the Society has 
certainly been ‘making hay whilst 
the sun shines’. With a relatively 
quiet development/planning period 
through the hot summer months, 
the Society has been able to 
concentrate on some of the more 
positive (and outdoor) aspects of 
community enhancement. 

In June, the Society ran Action Days for Fleet 
Town Council and Church Crookham and 
Elvetham Heath Parish Councils as part of Civic 
Voice’s Civic Day celebrations. These also 
involved the ‘Friends of’ groups who look after 
Azalea Park and Oakley Park. Not only has this 
increased our presence within the community, 
but it has made a real difference to the parks 
and public areas and leads towards a closer 
working relationship with the Councils. With the 
equipment and experience we have gained we 
are now looking at similar future events (see 
page 5). 

Speaking of Fleet Town Council, we were 
very impressed with the displays of hanging 
baskets and planters in the town centre this 
summer (as the photos show) and would like to 
congratulate the Council on making our town 
look so lovely. 

Also in June, to mark the Civic Day 
celebrations, we were invited by Civic Voice to 
an event at the Houses of Parliament in 
Westminster. This was attended by Secretary of 
State for Communities and Local Government, 
Eric Pickles MP, Members of Parliament, 
including our MP James Arbuthnot, 
representatives of Civic Voice, and members of 
other civic societies from across England. 

To complete the ‘outdoor activities’ 
committee member Colin Gray has taken 
advantage of the good weather during the 
summer to train for a 21-mile sponsored walk to 
raise funds for the Fleet Pond Clearwater 
Campaign (of which he is Chairman). At 75 the 
committee is in awe that he undertook and 
completed the circuit (see page 1). 

The Society has also 

gained presence and built 
relationships with other 
community groups by hosting a 
series of social media surgeries 
throughout the summer. These 
have proved fun to run and very 
popular with community groups 
who have learned to use tools 
such as Twitter and Facebook to 
further promote their respective 
societies. The Society will 

continue to run these for as long as there is 
demand for the service, and is very grateful for 
the use of the new office facilities provided by 
Hart Voluntary Action. 

Whilst the blue skies and warm temperatures 
have been glorious, autumn brings the promise 
of several grey storm clouds on the horizon. 
Earlier in the year the Society expended 
considerable effort in scrutinising Hart’s draft 
Core Strategy. The Society submitted a 
comprehensive response to the consultation and 
was generally supportive of the content which 
set out the framework for development in the 
area for the next planning period which extends 
to 2029. Unfortunately the government-
appointed inspector rejected the plan following a 
public examination in July, on the grounds of 
some of the methodology used, which now 
means Hart has to revisit aspects of the plan. 
This is highly likely to have an impact on 
development in the short term and to expose 
planning in Hart to the unmitigated effects of 
National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) 
rather than policies under Hart’s control (see 
article opposite for a more information). The 
revised plan will undoubtedly be of considerable 
interest and will become the focus of our 
attentions when released to public scrutiny. 

Another cloud looming on the horizon is a 
possible appeal into 100 new dwellings on the 
QEB site in Church Crookham. Taylor Wimpey 
obtained its original planning application for 
nearly 900 dwellings on the basis that space 
was reserved within the development for 
employment use. Taylor Wimpey now considers 
that this area set aside for employment would be 
better spent siting another 100 houses! The 
application has recently been refused by Hart 
Council Planning Committee, but as history 
suggests, the 
developer is very 
likely to pursue this 
through the appeals 
process. 

Gillian Wain 
& Phill Gower 

A warm welcome to our new members who 
have joined since publication of the last 

newsletter: 

Mike & Kate Mellor Isabella Paton 
Emma Donovan Michael Jebson 

Welcome to our New Members 
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The Core Strategy is 
intended to define a plan for 
development within Hart over 
the forthcoming planning 
period (up to 2029), and 
follows on from the previous 
local development framework 
that has now expired. 
Readers may be familiar with the National 
Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) which 
provides ‘broad brush’ guidelines for planning 
nationally, and is often considered to be 
structured in favour of development. Core 
Strategies are intended to fine tune the national 
policy to tailor it to suit local circumstance. 

Following the introduction of the NPPF, local 
planning authorities had until April 2013 to get 
Core Strategies approved by a government-
appointed Planning Inspector and adopted. 
Failure would mean they were at risk of being 
exposed to the unmitigated requirements of the 
NPPF. Hart planners will have been very aware 
of this time constraint and of the desirability of 
having an adopted plan delivered by April or 
soon after. 

The Planning Inspector tests many aspects 
of the Core Strategy. Not only does Hart have 
to prove the housing numbers are sufficient, but 
also that the plan preparation process is sound. 
This includes being able to demonstrate that 
Hart has properly established its up to date 
housing need numbers within the context of a 
wider Housing Market Area – in Hart’s case, 
North West Surrey and North East Hampshire. 
This meant consulting, in particular, with 
Rushmoor and Surrey Heath Councils. 

During the initial stage of the examination, 
the Planning Inspector concluded that Hart had 
not sufficiently engaged with these 
neighbouring authorities. Therefore the further 
examination of the Core Strategy (including the 
stage that determines whether the housing 

numbers being proposed are 
sufficient) could not be 
continued. The remainder of 
the examination timetable 
set to continue in September 
was therefore abandoned.  

During the 2-day hearing 
in July, there was much 

discussion regarding the adequacy of the 
housing numbers. Developers were keen to 
present cases for much larger numbers. Hart 
had proposed an average of 236 additional 
dwellings per year. This had been based upon 
a complex model and calculations including 
reliability on constraints arising from the 
proximity of the Special Protection Area. 

Whilst the Inspector has not made a decision 
regarding the housing numbers, a 
miscalculation relating to one of the factors 
included in Hart’s calculations means that the 
numbers will almost certainly need to be 
recalculated upwards.  

All of this means that Hart now has a great 
deal of work to do revising the Core Strategy, 
not only the housing numbers, but also the 
methodology used in the preparation.  

The Society remains concerned that the 
extent of the rework will mean a lengthy delay 
in the adoption of an approved Core Strategy 
and until one is approved, it is feared that 
development in Hart will be at the mercy of an 
unmitigated NPPF with little or no support on 
offer from local policies. 

The Society welcomes Hart’s decision to put 
in place an Interim Housing Delivery Plan that 
could ward off some unwelcome development. 
We will undoubtedly be keen to scrutinise the 
revised Strategy, as it emerges for public 
consultation, particularly in respect of any 
changes in the proposed housing numbers. 

 
Phill Gower and John Pearson 

Strategic Rethink? 

Planning Strategy in Hart was thrown into disarray during the summer 
when the proposed Core Strategy fell at an early hurdle of the 
examination by the Planning Inspector. Phill Gower comments on what 
this means for Fleet & Church Crookham. 

Hart District Council is seeking residents’ views on waste and recycling collections and 

improvements to services. 

The Council has published the survey online and those who fill it in will be entered into a free prize 

draw to win a year’s subscription to the garden waste service. 

To complete the survey visit www.hart.gov.uk and follow the link on the home page. Paper 
copies are available from the Civic Offices or to receive a copy by post phone 01252 622122. The 

closing date for the survey is 20 October.  

Waste & Recycling Services 
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This was part of our wish to put 
civic pride into action, and we 
were thrilled with the turnout, 
especially given the poor 
weather forecast. 

Azalea Park 
We had had our best turnout at 
Azalea Park, where residents 
took to the Park and nearby 
Peter Driver Sports Ground and Humphrey 
Park with litter pickers. We were also joined 
by MP James Arbuthnot who worked 
alongside volunteers to remove brambles 
encroaching into the children’s playground. 

We also repaired a patch of wire fence, 
cleaned some signs in the park, and painted 
50 feet of boundary fence and a bench in the 
playground. 

Oakley Park 

In the afternoon we moved location to Oakley 
Park and Elvetham Heath. Tasks in Oakley 
Park centred on removal of ground elder and 
painting benches. We also replaced 
guardrails on a bridge at an entrance to 
the park. 

Elvetham Heath 

Over in Elvetham Heath, a small group of 
volunteers tackled rusty benches and litter 
bins in The Key. There is plenty more to keep 
us busy at Elvetham Heath and the challenge 
will be to recruit sufficient volunteers. 
 

Thank you! 
We’d like to thank Church 
Crookham Parish Council, 
Fleet Town Council, Elvetham 
Heath Parish Council and the 
Friends of Azalea and Oakley 
Parks, Holy Trinity Church, 
Fleet Pond Society and Hart 
Voluntary Action for helping 
us to prepare for the day. 

Please do consider coming along to future 
events – we can find something for everyone 
whatever their ability and it is always nice to 
see new faces. 

 
Gillian Wain 

We came, we saw, we painted (and picked litter, cut back brambles…) 

Saturday 22 June saw over 60 volunteers come together across three locations in Fleet and 
Church Crookham to paint 12 benches and 50ft of fence, restore a noticeboard, replace 
handrails on a footbridge, put up a dozen bird boxes, remove 16 large bags of brambles 
and weeds, collect 15 bags of litter and say, in a very practical way, “We are proud of where 
we live!” 
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Society member John Pearson and James 
Arbuthnot MP getting stuck in to the brambles 

at Azalea Park  

Litter collected at Azalea Park (top) and 
Humphrey Park (bottom) 
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Following the success of our June event, we are organising the following: 

Saturday 19 October: Action Day in Fleet town centre in association with Fleet Town 
Council and the Environmental & Faith Festival. Meet at The Views at 9.30am, runs until 
midday. Tasks for all the family include tidying the planters in the town centre and 

repainting benches and litter picking in The Views. 

Saturday 9 November: Bulb planting at the junction of 
Velmead Road and Norris Hill Bridge Road. Meet at 10am. 

Please note that this location is near busy roads and is therefore 

not suitable for small children. 

Both events are suitable for everyone of whatever ability and 
you will find a warm welcome. All children must be accompanied 
by an adult. Please wear sensible clothing and footwear for the 
weather and the tasks involved, and bring gardening gloves if 
you have them. Additional spades would be useful for the bulb 
planting. For further details, phone 07514 230678 or visit 

www.fccs.org.uk. 

Further Action Days Planned 

Clockwise from top left: Painting 
benches on the Keys; Painting the 

boundary fence at Azalea Park – see the 
progress made between top and bottom 
photos; Before and after at Oakley Park 
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At the FACC meeting in June, members were 
informed about further expansion changes at 
the airport by the Chief Executive Officer at 
TAG Aviation, Farnborough Airport. TAG has 
purchased an office block near the 
Meadowgate roundabout in Farnborough, 
where it intends to move its administrative team 
and so free up more space in the terminal 
building for more crew and passenger facilities. 
TAG also intends to create a new gateway onto 
the airport from the Meadowgate entrance, and 
has acquired a new fire and rescue vehicle to 
add to its complement. Farnborough 
International, which organises the biennial 
airshows, will also be applying for permission to 
install permanent chalets on its display site. 
Farnborough is now a designated airport for 
cats, dogs and ferrets. TAG is also pleased to 
inform us that it has received an award from 
Aviation International News as the best 
international airport facility. 

Despite efforts from the Chairman and some 
Farnborough Aerodrome Consultative 
Committee (FACC) members there has been 
no further explanation from the Civil Aviation 
Authority (CAA) or Department for Transport 
about the changes, or not, to the Public Safety 
Zone following the permitted flight movement 
expansion at the airport. This is a real 
disappointment for local representative 
members, and the FACC chairman hopes to 
continue to pursue this matter. 

The main topic for the June meeting was to 
do with the Airspace Change Proposal, and a 
statement from Roger Walker, Director Airport 
Operations at TAG Farnborough Airport is 
provided in the box opposite. 

Airspace Change Proposal 
As you see, TAG Farnborough is working very 
hard with the National Air Traffic Service 
(NATS) to progress with their Airspace Change 
Proposal at the airport. The expected benefits 
should allow predictable and consistent flight 

operations within a known air traffic controlled 
environment. This should enable improved 
aircraft fuel efficiency and the ability to 
segregate Farnborough air traffic from other 
airspace users. We hope there will also be 
significant benefits for most local residents, but 
it remains to be seem what impact this will have 
on other local airspace users. 

There is a large amount of work necessary, 
including a series of stakeholder consultations, 
to help determine the range and extent of their 
proposals. Detailed options are currently being 
drawn up and a major public consultation 
exercise is expected to be launched shortly. 

During the main consultation period TAG is 
planning to hold public exhibitions at venues in 
areas affected by flight movements. Members 
of the public will be able to drop in and talk to 
their staff about the proposed changes and 
options. Church Crookham Parish and Fleet 
Town Councils have invited TAG to make 
presentations to residents and TAG has kindly 
agreed. 

Meanwhile, updates about progress for the 
airspace change proposals are also being 
provided on the FACC website: 
www.facc.org.uk/news.htm 

For those people who are interested in 
understanding the Airspace Change Proposal 
the local town and parish councils are holding 
local events to help inform local people: 
¶ Church Crookham Parish Council: are 

arranging a briefing on Thursday  
28 November at 7.30pm at the Memorial 

Hall, Sandy Lane, Church Crookham. 
¶ Fleet Town Council: are also planning to 

arrange an exhibition (date to be confirmed).  
We will post these dates on the FCCS website: 
www.fccs.org.uk. 

Next Meeting 

The next scheduled meeting of the FACC 
Committee will take place on Thursday 
31 October 2013 at 2pm at the Park Centre 
BAe Systems. The meeting is open to the 
public, who are welcome to observe. Members 
of the public are permitted to ask questions 
during a 15-minute session item toward the end 
of the meeting. The Chairman may permit 
members of the public to speak during agenda 
items. For information: there is a new-look 
website for the FACC: www.facc.org.uk. 

Please contact me if you have any issues or 
questions that you would like to discuss or to be 
raised at future FACC meetings. 

Jenny Radley 
01252 628751; jenny@jradley.com 

Farnborough Airport and the FACC 

Current planning permission for 
Farnborough Airport 

Operating times: 
Monday – Friday 07.00hrs–22.00hrs 
Weekends and bank holidays 08.00hrs–20.00hrs 

¶ Up to 50,000 flight movements per year (a 
movement is either a landing or a take-off) 

¶ No more than 8,900 movements per year can be 
at weekends and bank holidays 

¶ No more than 1500 movements per year can be 
large aircraft (50–80 tonnes). No more than 270 
movements of large aircraft can be at weekends 

¶ Airshow and Royal/Diplomatic flights are exempt 
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TAG Aviation complaint/enquiry service: 01252 526001 / complaints@tagfarnborough.com 
Anyone who has concern about a particular flight, the direction, height, noise or timing should ring 
or email to register their concern. The complainant must provide their name and address to 
receive a written explanation, as well as details of their concern, time, date and description. The 
telephone is serviced by an answerphone 'out of hours'. It is important that people notify TAG of 
their concerns so that this data can be recorded and reported. It is part of their agreement with the 
local planning authority that they keep track of public concern and that they report this on a 
quarterly basis to the local planning authority. They also make this known to neighbouring local 
planning authorities and they report to each FACC meeting. 

Farnborough Airspace Change 

Proposal 

Statement provided by Roger Walker, 
Director Airport Operations, TAG 

Farnborough Airport 

In April 2009, TAG Farnborough Airport 
published an airport Masterplan which 
informed the planning process and 
ensured engagement with local 
communities regarding the airport’s future 
development. Within this document, TAG 
Farnborough Airport pledged to work with 
the UK Civil Aviation Authority (CAA) to 
explore the possibility of applying for an 

Airspace Change Proposal (ACP). 

In February 2011, planning permission 
was granted to increase the airport’s 
capacity to 50,000 annual air traffic 
movements over the period to 2019. One 
of the conditions was to use reasonable 
endeavours to promote and support 
airspace changes in order to benefit local 
residents through the creation of a greater 
amount of controlled airspace around the 

site. 

TAG Farnborough Airport intends to 
submit an Airspace Change Proposal to 
the CAA in 2014 in accordance with 

published CAA procedures. 

The objective of the proposed airspace 
change is to create a new operating 
environment which offers all airspace 
users predictability and consistency of 
operation. Creating a known air traffic 
control environment will assist the airport 
in catering for an increasing number of air 
transport movements and do so in a way 
which enhances efficiency and safety for 

many airspace users. 

TAG Farnborough Airport currently 
operates within Class G airspace 

(uncontrolled airspace), which is shared 
with other airports, gliding sites and 
general aviation activities. Presently, while 
controlling airport traffic, TAG 
Farnborough radar controllers have to 
observe and take account of non-airport 
traffic, which at times can result in longer, 
less direct routings, less predictable 
descent and approach profiles for aircraft 
flying into the airport, and an increase in 
cockpit and air traffic control workload 
during take-offs and landings. The ACP 
would improve the approach and 
departure environment to the benefit of 

airport traffic and other airspace users. 

Aircraft would be able to fly more 
predictable and efficient inbound and 
outbound flight paths as well as spend 
less time in the airspace around 
Farnborough. This would have 
environmental benefits and allow other 
airspace users to structure and carry out 
their operations in the knowledge that 
TAG Farnborough Airport traffic will not 

affect them. 

Airspace design options are currently 
being finalised and the formal consultation 
phase required by the CAA will begin 
around the end of this year and will last for 

a minimum of 12 weeks.  

Following formal consultation, the CAA 
Directorate of Airspace Policy will 
announce its decision on the outcome of 

the change proposal.  

Follow the progress of the airspace 
change proposal on the TAG Farnborough 
Airport website (www.tagfarnborough.com/
airspace-change-proposal) where regular 
updates, a timeline of events and key 

contact details will be published.  
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Out of nowhere, or so it seemed, a new jazz 
club appeared in Fleet in January. It started 
as a result of discussions between Fleet Town 
Councillor Sue Tilley and The Harlington 
Operations Manager Alex Robins who 
wondered how such a thing might be set up. 

Sue approached me as leader of the Fleet 
U3A Jazz Appreciation Group which meets on 
Thursday mornings in a local church, with 
about 40 U3A members regularly attending. 
The key to running a jazz club is the ability to 
attract top musicians; I knew that Marianne 
Windham was already doing precisely that in 
running two clubs, in Farncombe and 
Guildford. Marianne soon agreed to help and 
before long a monthly event had been 
organised and top notch players began to find 
their way to Fleet – not a place that, until then, 
was familiar to jazz musicians! 

From the start, the Function Room at The 
Harlington filled up every third Tuesday of the 
month and a group of regulars realised that 
they needed to get tickets in good time to 
avoid facing a "Sold Out" sign. 

One of the first things to be done was to 
acquire a piano that was good enough for the 
best pianists in the land. Again Marianne 
helped, and soon the club was able to book 
great piano players such as Dave Newton and 
Barry Green. 

The high quality of the music is guaranteed 
by the talent and experience of the visiting 
musicians. The usual format is a guest soloist 
fronting a piano or guitar trio, with bass and 
drums. 

Building on the success, the club 
organisers – Sue, husband Chris, Marianne, 
myself and Alex – decided to put on a couple 
of big shows. 

The first was a big band – 17 top players 
on the stage in the Main Hall, led by trumpeter 
Steve Waterman, who had been the first 
guest soloist back in January. Over 200 
people filled the hall on a Monday night in 
September and enjoyed a great evening of 
spine-tingling big band jazz, with star soloists 
Alan Barnes, Mark Nightingale, Martin Shaw, 
Simon Allen, Karen Sharp, Dave O'Higgins 
and drummer Clark Tracey, son of veteran 
jazz pianist Stan. 

Our December event features singer 
Jacqui Dankworth and her band. Jacqui, 
of course, is the daughter of Cleo Laine 
and John. 

The challenge for the club is to sustain the 
success, to attract new members especially 
younger people, and to establish further the 
club's reputation for presenting the very best 
of jazz in Fleet. 

For more details, look at our website 
www.fleetjazz.org.uk or contact The 
Harlington box office on 01252 811009. 

 
Mike Rance 

Fleet Jazz Club 

September’s triumphal show: Steve Waterman Big Band 

Vasilis Xenopoulos with Nigel Price 
and Steve Brown 
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This year’s Christmas Festival will include: 

% Stallholders and entertainers providing 

a traditional Christmas market 
atmosphere to kick-off the Christmas 
shopping spree 

% Switching on the Christmas lights by 

Jeremy Edwards, the famous TV actor 
who will be starring in Dick Whittington, 
Fleet’s first professional pantomime 

% A stage in Gurkha Square with carols 

sung by local school children and 
performances by the Rock Choir and 
other local musicians 

% Street entertainers and a small funfair 

behind The Emporium 

% Hart Shopping Centre will also be taking 

the opportunity to thank the people of 
Fleet for their support by offering free 
mince pies and wine, and providing 
children’s entertainers 

The festival will be open from 4pm to 9pm on 
Wednesday 20 November and will involve the 
closure of Fleet Road from midday to allow for 
businesses and stallholders to set up their 
stands. 

Free parking is available in all Fleet town 
centre car parks from 4pm onwards for Festival 
visitors. 

A number of volunteers are working very 
hard to make this a memorable event for all 
local residents, visitors and businesses alike. 

More details, including information on 
booking a stall, are available at 
www.fleetanddistrictfestival.co.uk. The 
committee is very keen to ensure you have 
every opportunity to both support and enjoy the 
Fleet Christmas Festival. 

Sharyn Wheale 
Chairman – Fleet Christmas Festival 

Every year Fleet celebrates the start of the Christmas 
season with a festival on Fleet Road. This year a new, 
enthusiastic and hard-working Committee has been 
formed and is busy planning for the event. 

P
h
o
to

 fro
m

 A
m

y S
ta

n
to

n
 

Fleet Christmas Festival – Wednesday 20 November 

The Fleet & Church Crookham Society is a member of Civic Voice, the 
national charity for the civic movement in England, whose aim is to make 

places more attractive, enjoyable and distinctive and to promote civic pride. 

The Society receives certain benefits of membership such as lower 
insurance premiums, banking services and access to useful information 

sources and services. 

As members of Fleet & Church Crookham Society 
you also receive the benefit of free day passes to any 
National Trust or English Heritage property, subject to a small number of 

restrictions. 

National Trust – pass is transferable and can be given to friends or family if you are already a 

member of the National Trust. 

Obtain by writing to the address below. 

English Heritage – pass is not transferable and may be used between 1 September and 

31 January 2014. 

Download via http://tinyurl.com/civicenglishoffer or by writing to the address below. 

Either or both passes can be obtained by request with a stamped addressed envelope, your 
contact details and a statement that you are a member of the Fleet & Church Crookham Society 

sent to Gill Roxborough, Civic Voice, 60 Duke Street, Liverpool, L1 5AA. 

Civic Voice: Membership Benefits 
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Fleet & Church Crookham Society Activities  March – September 2013 
16 March Aldershot Urban Extension. Phill Gower 

submitted comments on the first planning 
application on behalf of the Society. 

19 March Social media surgery, hosted by the 
Society at the Harlington. Participants 
included representatives from Fleet and 
Crookham Village councils, the Southern 
Fellowship of Woodworkers (Facebook 
page created, see right) and NE Hants 
RSPB. 

25 March Fleet Town Council Planning Committee 
meeting. Society represented by Phill Gower. Discussion included the naming of 15A, B & 
C Fleet Road as ‘Hope Walk’ after Fleet Town Councillor Alan Hope. 

8 April Fleet Town Council Planning Committee meeting. Society represented by Colin Gray. 
Discussion included full planning permission approval for erection of one four-bedroom 
detached dwelling and two two-bedroom semi-detached dwellings, associated landscaping 
and new two-bay carport for 15 Fleet Road. 

13 April Fleet Town Council Action Day. Members of the Society joined local residents to give the 
town centre a spring clean. We were joined by Ian Harvey, Campaign Manager at Civic 
Voice. 

22 April Fleet Town Council Residents’ meeting. The Society had a stall in the reception area. 

23 April Social media surgery, hosted by the Society at the Harlington. Participants included 
representatives from the Southern Fellowship of Woodworkers, Fleet Future and Fleet 
Language Circle. 

24 April FCCS AGM. 25 members attended to hear a talk from Fleet Future and conduct the 
business of the Society. 

7 May Fleet Town Council Planning Committee meeting. Society represented by Colin Gray. 
Discussion included amended plans for 101–105 Fleet Road for the erection of assisted 
living extra care accommodation for the frail elderly including communal facilities. 

7 May Opening of Hart Voluntary Action’s new volunteer hub in Hart Shopping Centre. Society 
represented by Gillian Wain. 

13 May Hart Voluntary Sector Forum meeting. Society represented by John Pearson and Gillian 
Wain, where topics included a presentation of the Society’s volunteering opportunities given 
by Gillian. 

13 May All Party Parliamentary Group on Civic Societies. James Arbuthnot was invited to this 
meeting by the Society, but unfortunately he could not attend as he was on other 
parliamentary business. 

15 May Elvetham Heath Parish Council Residents’ meeting. The Society had a stall in the 
reception area and Gillian promoted the Action Day 
during the meeting. 

21 May Social media surgery, hosted by the Society at the 
Harlington. Participants included representatives from 
Fleet Town and Crookham Village Parish Councils, 
Fleet Future and the Fleet Methodist Toddler Group. 

23 May Church Crookham Parish Council Residents’ 
meeting. Phill Gower promoted the Action Day during 
the meeting. 

23 May Informal meeting of the Aldershot, Farnborough, 
Farnham, Fleet & Church Crookham and Yateley 
Societies. Society represented by Gillian Wain and 
John Pearson. Topics discussed included 
collaboration on the Hart Local Plan and the Aldershot 
Urban Extension. 

30 May Fleet Tweetup. Society represented by Phil Gower. 

10 June Civic Day launch event at the Houses of Parliament 
attended by Gillian Wain and Phill Gower  
see photo right). 
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11 June Hart Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) 
Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule 
Consultation. Society’s response to the 
consultation sent in. 

12 June Meeting with The Farnborough Society to show 
our Society’s display boards (pictured, right) to help 
them decide what sort of notice board to buy. 

22 June FCCS Action Day as part of Civic Voice’s 
celebration of civic pride. Over 60 volunteers 
attended action day sessions at three sites in Fleet 
& Church Crookham to inject the sparkle back through painting, litter picking and other 
activities (see page 4). 

24 June Fleet Town Council Planning Committee meeting. Society represented by Phill Gower. 
Street scene objections to applications in Regent Street, Reading Road South and Fairland 
Close. 

21 June Fleet News coverage of our Action Day. 

27 June  FACC meeting. Society represented by Jenny Radley where topics discussed included 
TAG’s purchase of the Meadowgate building, with a proposal to move administration 
activities to this building with a new access from the roundabout, increased noise 
complaints from residents in the Church Crookham area, and the airspace change proposal 
(see page 6). 

6 July Fleet Carnival grand procession. Committee members acted as marshals. 

8 July Hart Voluntary Sector Forum meeting. Society represented by John Pearson, where 
topics included an update on the Fleet Pond conservation programme, Community Action 
Hampshire (a charity that provides a service for any community interest groups managing 
community buildings) and a presentation on the Friends of Ancells Farm. 

9 July Social media surgery hosted by the Society at the HVA Volunteer 
Hub. Participants included representatives from Fleet Future and the 
Fleet Lions Beer Festival (logo pictured, right). 

9 & 10 July Opening sessions of the Examination in Public of Hart District 
Council’s Core Strategy for its emerging Local Plan (see page 3). 
Society represented by John Pearson. 

10 July Rushmoor and Hart Passenger Transport Forum. Society 
represented by John Pearson where topics included an update on 
the refurbishment of Fleet Station, train service improvements and the need for a bus 
service to serve Crookham Park. 

13 July Fleet Division Guide Hut open day. Society represented by Gillian Wain, to see the new 
facilities available for hire. 

26 July Examination in Public of Hart District Council’s Core Strategy for its emerging Local 
Plan. Inspector asks Council to reconsider certain aspects (see page 3). 

30 July McCarthy & Stone sheltered housing complex, corner of Fleet Road/Kings Road. 
Society comments on planning application for lit hoardings and also highlights that the 
hoarding has been put in front of the Kings Road street sign which could make it difficult for 
visitors to navigate in the town. 

12 August Fleet Town Council Planning Committee meeting. Society represented by Phill Gower 
where the councillors objected to the redevelopment of the retail unit at Pondtail Brigde. 

14 August Public engagement meeting regarding the relocation of Fleet Police’s Safer 
Neighbourhoods Team. Society represented by Phill Gower. The police confirmed that 
SNT are to remain in Fleet by renting space within the HDC offices, with a proposal to close 
the Crookham Road facility and sell the freehold. 

27 August Fleet Town Council Planning Committee meeting. Society represented by Phill Gower. 
Dinorben Avenue and Close featured with objections to two separate applications at 
addresses there. 

9 September Fleet Town Council Planning Committee meeting. Society represented by Phill Gower. 
Objections to inadequate parking at applications in Crookham Road and Hayward Drive 

17 September Social media surgery hosted by the Society at the HVA Volunteer Hub. Participants 
included Fleet Lions Beer Festival and a local walking group. 
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Co-chairmen:  Phill Gower, 01252 624506, phill.gower@fccs.org.uk 
 Gillian Wain, 01252 677536, gillian.wain@fccs.org.uk 
Secretary:  Judith Sutherland, 01252 810322, judith.sutherland@fccs.org.uk 

Treasurer:  Position vacant; please contact Phill Gower 
Membership Secretary:  Position vacant; please contact Gillian Wain, membership@fccs.org.uk 
Executive Committee: Judy Armstrong, Colin Gray, John Pearson, Andrew Macallan 
Co-opted Member:  Jenny Radley (FACC Representative), 01252 628751, 
 jenny@jradley.com 
  
 

We welcome suggestions of topics for inclusion in this twice-yearly newsletter, and events for listing in the 
diary. Please send contributions to newsletter@fccs.org.uk or phone Gillian Wain on 01252 677536. We 
encourage members to receive the newsletter by email instead of printed copy. Please let the Membership 
Secretary know if you would like to receive the newsletter by email only. 

The views and comments expressed in this Newsletter are those of the contributor and not necessarily 
those of the Fleet & Church Crookham Society. Neither the authors nor the Society accept responsibility for 

any use to which the information contained in this Newsletter may be put. 

Diary of Forthcoming Events 
Wed 16 October Fleet & Church Crookham Society social media surgery, 18.00, HVA Volunteer Hub. 

Ring Gillian on 01252 677536 for more details 

Sat 19 October Society Action Day in the town centre, in association with Fleet Town Council and the 
Environmental & Faith Festival. Meet at The Views at 9.30am, with sensible clothing 
and footwear 

Thu 31 October  FACC meeting, 14.00 at the Park Centre BAe Systems, Farnborough 

Sat 9 November Bulb planting at the junction of Velmead Road and Norris Hill Bridge Road. Meet at 
10am, with sensible clothing and footwear (event not suitable for small children) 

Tue 19 November Fleet & Church Crookham Society social media surgery, 18.00, HVA Volunteer Hub. 
Ring Gillian on 01252 677536 for more details 

Wed 20 November Fleet Christmas Festival, 4pm to 9pm in Fleet Road 

Thu 28 November Farnborough Airport Airspace Change Proposal briefing meeting. 7.30pm, 
Memorial Hall, Sandy Lane, Church Crookham 

BC Borough Council 
DE Defence Estates 
DfT Department for Transport 
FACC Farnborough Aerodrome Consultative 

Committee 
FTC Fleet Town Council 
(H)DC (Hart) District Council 
HWT Hampshire and Isle of Wight Wildlife Trust 
NHW Neighbourhood Watch 
PSZ Public safety zone (of Farnborough 

Airport) 

SANGS Sustainable Alternative Natural Green 
Space 

SINC Sites of Importance for Nature 
Conservation 

SPA Special Protection Area 
SSSI Site of Special Scientific Interest 
TAG Techniques d'Avant Garde Aviation, 

owners of Farnborough Airport 
RBC Rushmoor Borough Council 
 

Acronyms used in our newsletter 

If there is no address label covering this box, 
you are almost certainly reading a 

complimentary issue of this biannual newsletter. 
If you would like to receive 

this newsletter on a regular basis, please 
apply for membership by visiting 

www.fccs.org.uk/membership.html 

Your Committee 


